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CREST FUN DAY 2011
Dear friends
I am writing to thank you all for your help and support leading up to and during yesterday’s event.

I would be stupid to try and pretend that the event was a huge success – I think the local ducks had more ‘fun’ than we did  – and as we all know they don’t carry cash so  they did not even contribute financially!

Apart from the fact that virtually no-one was around once  the rain was falling so heavily, I did speak with the CREst committee, the Fun Fair supplier and key stall holders before I took the decision to cut the event short.  We could no longer safely use the cooking equipment as it was wet, the fair rides were not safe to use and most stalls quite rightly chose to pack up and go.  Therefore we fulfilled out legal obligations by drawing the raffle and then closed the event.

We have yet to count the takings – they are drying out as we speak!  Therefore I do not really have any idea how we stand financially.  As most of you will know, this year we were not given any financial support or sponsorship from RBK contractors , although a couple of kind employees did offer their services to make sure we were supplied with electricity and water.

I have spent a lot of time since yesterday thinking this through and believe  that we can draw some positives from yesterday.  For a start we  once again demonstrated that the Community Group work as a true  team.   In  the kind of situation we found ourselves in yesterday it would not be unusual for some  people to ‘abandon ship’ once the going got hard.  That clearly did not happen – not only were we not ‘abandoned’ members actually came back to help out!  In that I include our ever increasing band of supporters – and it became obvious to us yesterday afternoon that this is growing year on year as people understand what we are about.   In addition we were helped by CRE residents – many of them teenagers – who could see what we were up against and offered their help.  I did thank them personally but will ensure their parents know that they did them credit.  Thanks also to John Squire and Alan Griffiths from CRERA who assisted us at the end of the event – it was appreciated.
Of course there is always the odd one or two who like to take advantage of such a situation but who cares?  Adversity bought out the best in all but the most hard hearted of residents and  I thank you all for going that extra mile.  

I would like to finish be saying ‘I look forward to seeing you next year’ but I guess that may be pushing my luck when your socks are still drying!

Kindest regards,

Jill







